
February 2, 2024 
 
To:  International Code Council  
 
Re:  For All Appeals  
 
I am here to urge the board to deny all the appeals. 
 
I have been in the real estate industry for over 40 years. I was involved in adaptive reuse of 
commercial buildings in the 80s and have been involved in residential brokerage for the last 30 
years.  
 
In both commercial and residential projects, the challenge with designing and building for 
efficiency is that the capital cost is borne by the developer and the savings are enjoyed by the 
user.  This is why efficient design and systems must be legislated.  Unless a level playing field is 
created with legislation, it creates a disadvantage to those developers who would build for 
efficiency.   
 
Buildings should be sold according to a ‘total cost of ownership’ model not a sticker price 
model.  If the playing field is leveled with legislation, then, in the overview, efficient buildings 
are better for developers and users because they are a better product - they are more 
comfortable and save money over the life of the asset.  Efficiency becomes an INVESTMENT not 
a COST.   
 
The marginal extra cost of construction is paid back with savings during operations and if the 
costs are not unevenly born by developers, they can all pass the marginal extra cost on to the 
users in the form of a somewhat higher purchase or lease price.  This extra initial cost to users 
turns into a return on investment for the user because of the savings in operations - in addition 
to the enjoyment of a more comfortable building.  Markets will adjust and ultimately benefit.  
Objections that markets won’t adjust are not born out by past examples.   
 
If the ‘real costs’ of efficient design and systems are not paid for at the point of use by the 
beneficiaries (and turned into investments because of the savings during use), then those costs 
of inefficiency are merely ‘externalized’.  The cost of inefficiency is born by those who don’t 
benefit, and in fact are harmed by the thus resulting pollution and extra demand for supply. 
 
Furthermore, upholding these appeals would thwart the progress of the transition to all electric 
buildings, EV readiness, on-site renewable energy generation and storage, demand side energy 
management and their resulting benefits.  All the above are energy system advances that will 
add value to consumers and rate payers.  Studies have shown that with improvements in 
technologies and falling costs, shifting from centralized energy systems to distributed energy 
systems is the most capital efficient path for grid enhancements and that DER will have critically 
important co-benefits.   
 



These co-benefits include reductions in greenhouse gas emissions, increasing the penetration 
of energy assets in local communities (rather than concentrating them in the hands of big 
corporate investors), and improving resilience in communities.  Building resilience is vital in a 
world of rapidly changing climate and weather patterns that are increasingly putting severe 
stress on energy transmission and distribution systems.   
 
Thank you, 
 
Krae Van Sickle 
51 Talmage Farm Lane 
East Hampton, NY 11937 
Citizen Energy and Sustainability Advocate 
krae@krae.net 
516 769 7877 
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